To whom it may concern,

This (MOU) Memorandum of Understanding is to advise the Northern Football League of an alliance
formed between the (BJFC) Bundoora Junior Foothall Club inc. and the {BFC) Bundoora Football Club.

During the summer, at meetings between both committees, we came to an agreement that this
alliance would provide a pathway for the BIFC to help direct its U17 players into senior football.

This, both committees agreed, would keep players continuing playing football.

It was acknowledge that both clubs cannot direct players to the BFC but show them a pathway to
senior football with a Division 1 Club.

This alliance would also allow BJIFC players the opportunity to play U19 football for the BFC when
required as with other clubs with junior teams.

The BFC in exchange for such an alliance shall commit to aid the BJFC in the development of junior
players so they are better prepared for senior foothall. This support shall take the form ef providing
at least 5 of the following per season:

e 17 to U5 players attend BFC U189 training on 1 or more occasions per season.
» Senior BFC Players to attend and contribute to training of all junior teams.

» BFC Coaches to attend junior coaches meeting for education purposes.

s BFC Committee or Players attend BJFC Social night to talk to members.

¢ BFC Senior Players attend BJFC Registration day (Typically early Feb}.

» BFC Senior Players attend BJFC Presentation day (Typically mid Sept).

This MOU hecomes effective for the 2016 season and beyond as agreed to by both committees. This
agreement will become void if either party informs the other and the Northern Football League in
writing.

Note: It was also acknowledged that both clubs will have further talks during the 2016 season to
explore the opportunity of relocating the BJFC Auskick to the Yulong Reserve on a Friday evening,
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